Mountainview Medical Center

Board of Directors Meeting

May 27, 2020
Via Zoom:


Present: Bill Galt – Chair, Rick Seidlitz, Otto Ohlson, Shane Sereday, Cheri Bailey, Tanya Hill.
Rob Brandt – CEO, Tony Pfaff– Cypress Healthcare
1. Call to Order
Bill called the meeting to order at 4 p.m.  
2.  Minutes

Review of minutes from 4/22/20 and 5/4/20; Otto moved to approve, Shane seconded.  Motion Passed.
3.  DON/Quality Report

 Staffing – still need one fulltime and one part-time RN.    

Training - Pediatric Advanced Life Support renewal class, 6 staff attended as well as Advanced Cardiac Life Support class with 3 staff.  Relieved to have those completed.  


Quality - have continued to turn in data and staying up to date.  Yellowstone insurance yearly convention is cancelled.  They have a Recognition Program; Kari Jo submitted our Falls Prevention and the progress that has been made over the last 5-6 years.  We received a gold award.  

Covid response: County operations center is closed; participation on the zoom debriefings will continue.  Hospital operations are still in effect; although we did relax a couple things today, but still following protocols.  Continue completing reports for PPE quantities, beds and patient data; now only have to do in 1 reporting format.  Active covid screening for asymptotic patients will be done for long-term care residents.  Passed out information today and will get consents for that to be done next week.  We have plenty of tests.  PPE supplies stable and adequate.  


Long-term care mental health is good, warmer weather has helped.  Being creative and have a modified visiting program.


Received 10K from the Bair Family grant: purchased a vitals machine, scale, and EKG machine.  

4.   Medical Staff Report: 

Scott Meissner reported we received funding to purchase a new glide scope for intubation which was used in our last trauma.  It’s a very nice piece of equipment and appreciated purchase.  Last two traumas have been multi-victim; needing multiple aircraft.  Medical staff is working on a better system or process and hope to have it ironed out by the next meeting.  CMEs have all been cancelled.  
5.  Financials ~ April
· Days cash on hand: 250
· Money market accounts:  Vocal $633,377;  US Bank $90
· Revenue:  hospital $281,760; clinic $30,588; gross patient $312,348; net patient $373,491
· Operating expense: $505,943
· Operating loss $126,754; net profit $254,907.  The loss is operating but ended up with a profit because of the stimulus money received.  May will be similar.
· Investment accounts: US Bank 1.15; Merrill Lynch 1.17 million
· Census was down due to Covid:  6 inpatient days, 16 swing bed days, 29 ERs, 121 clinic visits, 420 intermediate days.

· AR days 45
 
6.  CEO Report

Medical Staff Reappointment:  Dr. Brunsdon’s appointment is up and comes with a recommendation of reappointment for 2 years to medical staff.  Motion made by Otto, Rick seconded.  Motion Passed.

       Term Renewal/Board Officers: Chris Schlepp’s term is up, he has agreed to remain on the board.  Rob recommends keepings the slate of officers the same:  Bill – Chair, Otto – Vice, Chris – Secretary, Rick – Treasure.  Motion made by Shane to accept the term renewal and slate officers as presented, Tanya seconded.  Motion Passed.

       Covid Update/Relief Funding: We have relaxed a few preventative measures of the tarping in the ER, and on the ramp.  It has become a hindrance and didn’t allow temperature control in the ER bays.  It was removed today as well as the parking barriers for helipad transfers.  We are back to normal operation again.  Podiatry and chiropractic’s are both up and operating.  It is good to see the uptick in patient volume; 25 clinic visits yesterday.  A couple employees will continue to work from home; this has worked out well.  People who can work from home are extremely productive.  There were 2 new cases in Big Horn County; but in the grand scheme Montana is still doing good; hopefully that will continues as we reopen and more restrictions are lifted on the 1st of June.  Neighboring states have seen some spikes.  We have been prepared and ready, and still taking precautions to be safe.  


         Relief funding: we have received 2.4 million dollars and we may not be able to hold on to them.  Rob presented options to the finance committee of where to hold these funds.  A CD has the most interest at 1.2 % or the money market accounts at .75 of a percent.  The finance committee would like to ladder the money in CDs for 6 months, 1 year and 2 years. We may need to pay back the funds very quickly and need to plan for that.  Today after speaking with Tony, Rob would like to put the funds into the money market accounts, so if we have to pay back the money quickly we won’t have to take a penalty for pulling a CD early.  A quarter of a percent isn’t much difference.  A CD would be insured; the money market isn’t insured above 250K.  The bank is stable and safe; Deer Lodge has 4 million there.  Otto stated the penalty is only 1 month interest for pulling funds early.  Question is that is true for a 2 year CD.  Rob will check and see if in fact there is only 1 month penalty and continue to go with the plan of laddering, if not he will put the funding in the money market account.   Board is in agreement.  
 
 
Information Items:   none
Public comment: none
Motion to adjourn 4:17 p.m.  Rick moved, Shane seconded.  
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